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Dear Praying Partner,

	 We are so amazed at what God can do if we simply say yes Lord!!  He doesn’t need me 
or you in order to fulfill his will yet he allows us to be a part of adding to his Kingdom.  
Since our last letter we have had meetings in Tennessee, Illinois and Florida.  Im in a hotel 
room now as I write to you on our way to Virginia.  God has been so very good already in 
the early months of 2022.  We have added several new supporting churches since our last 
letter and look forward to many more meetings in the days ahead.   


Please Pray for NYC!  
	 New York has removed the mandates for masks and for the vaccine!! Would you pray as the Dices and Gospel Light 
Baptist Church continue to try and evangelize in the city.  Please pray for the Canavaan’s and for their new church 
plant in the Bronx, and that God would continue to bless them for their efforts.  Would you pray that God would grow 
this work?  Would you pray for the Bloom Family in Queens as well as they try and reach the Chinese speaking people 
in the city?  Would you consider praying for the Stalcup’s as they continue to work and try and reach those of Muslim 
faith there.  Folks our time is limited!!! Night is coming and we must work while we still can!! Please pray with us that it 
would be Gods will for us to move to NYC either at the end of 2022 or the beginning of 2023.  We know he is able.   
We know he desires all to come to repentance still and wants all to be saved.  We know it's his will, would you just 
pray it would be his timing.   


Please Pray for Our Meetings and Travels! 
	  I ask that you continue to pray for Sister Jamie as she tries to navigate home school while 
on the road.  Thank you so much for praying for our Travels so far, and we just ask that you 
continue to pray as we continue our long road trip this month.  We are on our way to 
Virginia and we will leave there and head to Texas and then turn around and drive back to 
Virginia.    We found our space extremely limited in our van with being packed to be gone 
for a month straight.  We began to pray and ask God if it would be his will for us to get a 
small cargo trailer.  We were researching and looking and they were so hard to find.   When 
we did find one they were so expensive.  God used his people at a church we were at 
recently to give us above and beyond!  We were at a conference in TN with a very Sweet 
Church, Maranatha Baptist Church.  Sister Jamie found a place that had three of the trailers 
we were looking for and they were all cheaper than any other 
we had found.  We had to drive 2 hours north to Sikeston MO      

to pick up the trailer and then drove back to the Church for 
Lunch.  That night was our last night there, and with out telling every detail I just want 
you to know that this church too gave way above and beyond!!  We are so encouraged 
by what God is doing!!  
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